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of the meeting, specifically avoided discussing any design ideas. 

“We have not been discussing design at all. We have specifically been staying away from that 
until we get your input,” Dunetz said 

Of the current layout, residents complained that inconvenient seating, the regimented grid 
pattern layout of the trees and masonry and the large chain link fence separating the mall from 
the tennis and basketball court make for an uncomfortable recreational experience. 

“Its unwelcoming to me to have it all grid-like. I never stay too long in the park because it is just 
too square,” said JP resident Kathy Holland. 

Joy Silverstein, who owns the Fresh Hair Salon and the building it occupies, across the street 
from the park, said her employees regularly take breaks there, and it is a congregating spot for 
homeless people. 

It was also reported that staff at the Ferris Wheels bicycle shop uses the park to test bikes; the 
basketball court is regularly used; and the space sometimes utilized by the Agassiz Elementary 
School down the street, though no one representing these uses was present at the meeting. 

Paul Daigle, who started on June 19 as the new director of JP CSMS said he would attempt to 
survey residents who use the basketball courts and get in touch with officials from the school to 
gauge their thoughts on how to redesign the park. 

In the meantime, the consensus at the meeting seemed to be that, given the use it gets, at least 
a half-size basketball court should be part of the new design. 

In addition to basketball, the court could also be used to stage farmers or artists markets, if it is 
made accessible to vehicles, said Michael Epp, chairman of the JP CSMS design committee. 

But, in the current design, “it seems the park is too small and the hard-scape is too big,” Epp 
said. 

Murray said if the green space design is too intricate, PRD may need the community’s help to 
maintain it. “The parks department is not good at maintaining anything other than trees. It’s 
really unfortunate that the city cannot, at this point, reach the level of maintenance we wish we 
could,” she said. 

Epp suggested they could potentially get goats to tend to the grass in the park. 

“Maybe we can work something out with the Franklin Park Zoo,” said Sarah Freeman. 

Between now and September, the PRD is planning to host two more meetings. At the 
next meeting the design team will present developed alternatives to the community and, 
based on recommendations, work out a final design to be presented at the final 
meeting. Construction is set to begin in Spring, 2008. 

Community members desiring to comment can contact Angie Murray 
at angela.murray@cityofboston.gov.


